
Testimony in Opposition to LD 406 
“An Act to Repeal the Laws Providing for Paid Family and Medical Leave and to 

Reimburse Taxpayers” 
and 

Testimony in Opposition to LD 539  
“An Act to Repeal the Paid Family and Medical Leave Benefits Program” 

 
Good afternoon Senator Tipping, Representative Roeder, and honorable members of the 
Labor Committee. My name is Scott Harriman, I live in Lewiston, and I am testifying in 
opposition to LD 406, LD 539, and all the other bills that have been submitted to repeal or 
water down Maine’s Paid Family and Medical Leave (PFML) program. 
 
Mainers from across the state overwhelmingly support PFML. Being able to use this 
benefit will mean that your constituents, family members and everyday Mainers can stay 
physically and financially healthy when life throws them a curveball. Please keep PFML 
intact by voting Ought Not To Pass on LD 406 and LD 539. Thank you for your time today. 
 
 
Scott A. Harriman (he/him) 
Lewiston, Maine 
harriman.scott@gmail.com 


